COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, October 3rd, 2006

QUESTION NO. 18
Question : Councillor Alex White  

"To ask the Manager for a report regarding Enforcement Matter S/4726?"

Reply:
Complaints were received in relation to the erection of a mobile telecommunications support mast on Rathfarnham Garda Station.

Under the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (Article 86 (1)(a)(i) the provision of “Garda stations or other buildings, or other premises or installations, or other structures or facilities, used for the purposes of or in connection with the operations of An Garda Síochána” are exempt from requiring planning permission.
Further more the replacement of a telecommunications antennae support structure could be considered as exempt from a requirement to obtain planning permission, subject to certain conditions and limitations, (Class 31, Schedule 2, Part 1, Planning & Development Regulations, 2001).
Not withstanding the relevant exemptions outlined above, the erection of the mast on the Garda Station is subject of an investigation by Planning Enforcement.  In this regard, contact has been made with the OPW as the registered land owners of the Garda Station, the telecommunications company who have carried out works on the mast, and the Gardai.

Details submitted to Planning Enforcement by the telecommunications company in relation to the mast are currently under examination to ascertain whether or not the mast erected is in compliance with the requirements of the Regulations.
